LACOB Minutes
Thursday, February 24, 2011
9:00 am BA 524

Present:   Baker, Lori; Brandt, Maria; Brodersen, Lyn; Butler, Corey; Gehle, Vaughn; Nelson, Linda; Thomas, Will

Absent:    Sanchez-Aizcorbe, Alejandro

Approval of Minutes
· Vaughn Gehle moved to approve the minutes from the February 17 meeting.  Will Thomas seconded.  Motion carried.  
New Forms
· Lyn Brodersen moved to approve the new forms.  Vaughn Gehle seconded.  Motion carried.
Alejandro’s Seat
· Corey Butler will contact Alejandro to ask if he is interested in remaining on LACOB.  Another faculty person has expressed interest in serving on the Committee.
FYS Instructors
· We now have 15 instructors for fall.  We will be able to anticipate new sections as well.  Corey will put out an email to determine who is interested in teaching during the spring.
300-Level Courses
· Lyn Brodersen explained that Jan Loft had spoken with her about the inclusion of 300-level courses in the LEP.  A Memorandum from Linda Baer, dated March 2, 2005, indicates, “All competencies will be achieved at an academic level appropriate to lower-division general education.” (MnTC, 1994)  We may, therefore, accept 300-level courses into the LEP.  Those particular 300-level courses, however, should be general-education level in nature.  The Committee acknowledged that submissions of 300-level courses should be considered carefully, on a case-by-case basis.  
CIP Codes
· Lyn Brodersen presented information on the organization and use of Classification of Instructional Program (CIP) codes.  She shared with the Committee that instruction is coded to each instructor by the CIP code assigned to a particular academic prefix.  She will bring further information about the IDST CIP code to the March 3 meeting.


Expectations for Contemporary Issues Seminar
· Corey Butler reviewed the form for submitting a Contemporary Issues Seminar.  Maria Brandt will post the form to the LACOB website.  Lori Baker asked whether we may need a separate form for the sophomore-level writing course.
AAC&U Value Rubrics
· The Committee tabled discussion of the Rubrics until the March 3 meeting.
Other
· Lyn Brodersen moved to adjourn.  Maria Brandt seconded.  Motion carried.  The meeting adjourned at 10:17 am.

Respectfully submitted by Lyn Brodersen




 

